### **Leeds and Broomfield C of E Primary School**



Many Hands Build a House, Many Hearts Make a School (Matthew 7:24-27: The Wise and Foolish Builders)

Resilience, Curiosity, Honesty, Respect, Empathy NEWSLETTER 06—Friday 15 October 2021











This week we have been focusing on two of our Christian values. Respect and Empathy. What do these words mean to you? Can you show them to your family and friends?



Hedgehogs have been faced with some new learning. The Y1's have been learning how to partition numbers into tens and ones using a range of different manipulatives and the Year R have been looking at different ways to make 5 / 3 and what the numbers look like using different patterns, (like on a dice).



**Squirrels** have been making music using cups and pencils. They have looking at some simple notation using different coloured balls and dots. They have been creating some brilliant patterns.



**Badgers** have been enjoying playing tag rugby and practising how to throw the ball backwards and working as a team in a line.



#### Rocket Readers!

And the winners are...

Liana and Leo K. You will receive your books on Monday.

#### PROUD awards

After speaking to pupils and staff we wanted to build children's self esteem and confidence in themselves. Each pupil needs to work to get a badge for each letter of the word PROUD.

- P Pleasure in work
- R Respect in work
- O Organised in work
- U Unique in work
- D Distinction

Each class has a different colour badge to collect. The children can put these on their bags or on their school jumpers.

This week's PROUD winners are Lulu XXX. A massive well done!











Hedgehogs — Immy B Squirrels — Tyana M Badgers —





#### Christian Vision and Values Awards

Hedgehogs —

Squirrels —

Badgers —



#### Lost Property

There are a number of unnamed hoodies in Squirrels Class which have not been claimed. If your child is missing a hoodie please ask at pick up time.

It is really important to put your child's name on their belongings (bags, clothing, swimming and PE bags) so we can reunite them with their owner.





#### Reminders:

No ear-rings for PE.

No cough sweets in school please always speak to the office.







#### Attendance

We all know how important it is for children to come to school, especially after the last few years we have had. We are working very hard to engage children in exciting learning and begin to

bridge some of those gaps due to lost learning through Covid. Please continue to try to get your child/ren to school every day. We are very aware of some very horrible sickness bugs and colds that are going round. Keep open communication with us at the school and if you do need any support please do get in touch.

We are a Kent County Council school and follow their attendance policy. Term time holidays will not be authorised and a penalty notice will be issued. We complete attendance runs every three weeks and track all children very closely.

#### **Donations Please!**

If anyone has any outdoor resources such as drain pipes / real bricks / sticks for building / materials etc we would love them!



## Coming soon....



We are excited to let you know that Mr Bale will be our new road crossing patrol person starting in November for the morning drop off. We are still looking for someone for the afternoon shift and if you would like any further information please contact: David Weller - Safer Mobility Officer Tel: 03000 419658 E-mail: scp@kent.gov.uk

# Café in the porch is back! Thursdays 2-4pm

Leeds Church

Also! On the first Sunday of each month, there will be Café
Church from 9.15am



with refreshments and then a family friendly service at 9.30/45 ish



Morrisons is giving away FREE gardening equipment to schools! With a MyMorrisons account, collect Grow Tokens when you shop online or in store and donate them to our school. For more information visit itsgoodtogrow.co.uk. itsgoodtogrow #makegoodthingshappenmorrisons

Online Safety - https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/ Please use this link to access all support mentioned below.



#### Watching Videos

From animals doing funny things, to slime-making and gametutorials, the internet has lots of fun videos for children to enjoy. But the amount and availability of content online means that children may see something inappropriate.

To understand what type of content might not be suitable and advice on how to help your child watch safely, watch this short video guide.

The internet is a public and open space where anyone can post and share content. This can be fun and entertaining for children, but it does mean your child may see something that is intended for adults. This includes Netflix and Amazon Prime apps.

Find out what to do if you're worried your child might see something inappropriate online or what to do if they already have.

Remember, primary-age children should be supervised at all times when online.

# Dates for the Diary:

#### Future Dates:

Thursday 21st October Flu Vaccinations for all children with permission

25th-29th October-Half Term

Monday 1st November return to school for Term 2

Thursday 9th December Christmas work-

shop afternoon FOLSA to lead - more information to follow

Hedgehogs and Squirrels Christmas Play dates -

2pm Monday 13th December (at the Church) 2pm Tuesday 14th December (at the Church)



Thursday 16th December—Christmas at the Church. Join us at 6pm including mulled wine and mince pies

Open Events for New Year R joining us in September 2022 -Please contact the office to book a slot:

Tour Dates Wednesday 20th October at 1.30pm

Open Afternoon Mon 8th November at 1.30pm

Open Morning Tuesday 23rd November at 9.30am

#### Story Sessions

1st Wednesday every month starting 3rd November at 2:40pm. For all pre-schoolers.

